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April 2020
Dear Parent/Carer
While the lockdown remains in place and the Government has given no clear timeline for the re-opening of schools, we are delighted to share details with you of two online learning platforms, recommended and supported by the Government, designed to support you in educating your child at home.

 
Oak National Academy- https://www.thenational.academy/online-classroom
Oak National Academy is a new collection of high quality lessons and online resources written by a team of teachers from across a number of schools and is suitable for primary and secondary pupils.  If you choose to use this resource it is important that you do things in the order laid out on the website.  For example, if you choose to study Year 10 Maths and start on Tuesday you must do Monday’s lessons before doing Tuesday’s as they are planned to work in sequence.

 
BBC Bitesize- https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize
BBC Bitesize is a long established online learning resource that has been recently re-written to support online learning from home during the crisis.  Students can choose what they study and the order in which they do it with no need to go back and do lessons that might have been missed.

 
These resources will complement the online learning Appleton have provided through our own online learning platform: https://appletonrevision.weebly.com/ which is regularly updated, as is our Facebook page and Twitter feed. Secondary pupils can also access www.hegartymaths.com, www.educake.co.uk and www.senecalearning.com. If your child does not have their username and/or password for any of these resources please contact their Head of Year in the first instance.  You can do this by emailing the Head of Year directly (if you have their email address) or sending details to info@appletonacademy.co.uk and we will support in getting these to you.

 
We realise that the amount of resources being shared at the moment can be overwhelming and we would advise that you explore them and find out which ones work best for your child.  Our staff are always available via email if you or your child have any questions.  Please remember that online learning cannot and should not replace the work students would be doing if they were in school.  However, this is an effective way of keeping students engaged in some kind of learning in this interim period.  We are confident that your children are having many different types of experiences that are still learning opportunities.  Once schools re-open we will ensure that we support them in getting back to a normal learning routine and continuing to flourish in their studies.

We hope that you are keeping safe and well and we will be in touch again as and when we have more information to share with you.
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Mrs Garlick
Head of Secondary
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Miss Clayton


Head of Primary
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